- Well here we are again with the 2nd news sheet of our club meetings, and a very successful 2nd meeting it was to.
- 2. Again the "Grafton Arms" was the venue on the 23rd May 1970, and it has been decided that the "Grafton Arms" will be our home ground for all meetings in the future.
- 3. The meeting started at 2.45 p.m. and once again a very good turnout was present. Our chairman (Mr. F. H. Pitts) started proceedings by running over any points that members raised, and the following points were brought up.
- 4. It was suggested that a general display be arranged (probably in 1971) and members all agreed that if it was found to be practical the go ahead would be given. The Norfolk Rooms in Norwich was mentioned as a likely venue and Mr. F. H. Pitts stated that he would check into the matter in the near future regarding prices, length of time required for the display etc.
- 5. We also had three new members to add to the fold, these being:

Mr. A. J. Mayes of Bury St. Edmunds Mr. M. Reeve of Burwell, Cambs. Mr. C. E. Griggs of Royston, Herts.

the club now boasts the total of 13 paid up members (Mr. E. Lanham, of 16 Drury Lane, Loddon, Norfolk) having sent his 5/- postal order to me so things are really moving in the right direction.

- 6. Mr. C. E. Griggs, showed the members of the club a selection of his mounted cards, and every one there appreciated the neatness and hard work involved in the general layout thank you Mr. Griggs.
- 7. Attached to this news letter is a proforma that I would like all members to complete and return to me. This we hope, will enable all the members to fill in a few of those missing spaces in their collection etc. (especially the secretary)!! The aim is to circulate the proforma's around each member at the next meeting, and we are hoping for some promising results.
- 8. The date of the next meeting is Saturday the 4th July 1970, and a provisional date of Saturday 10th October 1970, this date will be confirmed at the next meeting, so mark these dates in your diaries.
- 9. After a break for refreshments a small Auction was held, and out of 12 lots, only 2 were unsold, the 10 lots that were auctioned fetched in a price of £3.18s. 6d. of which 7/10d. went to the clubs funds.
- 10. The meeting ended around $5.30~\rm p.m.$ and once again an enjoyable afternoon was had by all.
- 11. Looking forward to seeing you all on the 4th July 1970.

D. A. BELL Secretary EAC & TCC

15 Jun 70

D. A. Bell 21 Central Drive RAF Swanton Morley Dereham, Norfolk